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Press Release

The Chief Secretary of the Government of Nepal, Dr. Somlal Subedi met the Director General of World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO), Dr. Francis Gurry at the latter’s office today. 

The Chief Secretary appreciated the existing good relations between WIPO and Nepal, and thanked WIPO for the role it has been playing in developing a balanced and accessible international intellectual property system. While apprising Mr. Gurry of the incredible richness of biodiversity in Nepal, along with traditional knowledge and folklore, and the challenges faced by Nepal in the proper conservation and utilization of these valuable assets, Dr. Subedi underlined that it requires human, institutional and physical infrastructures as well as the capacity to be able to properly harness the opportunities.

The Chief Secretary underscored the importance of a comprehensive IP policy covering all areas of IP including the sector of traditional knowledge and genetic resources in Nepal and thanked the Director General for the WIPO’s ongoing assistance to Nepal in this regard. Director General Mr. Gurry reiterated WIPO’s commitment in providing technical assistance and helping Nepal to develop a comprehensive policy that will eventually lead to establishing an integrated IP Office in Nepal. The Chief Secretary thanked and welcomed WIPO for its readiness in assisting Government of Nepal in these areas.

During the meeting, the Chief Secretary was accompanied by H.E. Mr. Deepak Dhital, Ambassador/Permanent Representative of Nepal in Geneva, Mr. Dilli Raj Ghimire, Joint Secretary, Ministry of Law, Justice and Parliamentary Affairs, and official from the Permanent Mission of Nepal in Geneva.

The Chief Secretary Dr. Subedi is currently in Geneva leading a Nepalese delegation that is going to participate at a Human Rights Council meeting that adopts the Universal Periodic Review (UPR) outcome of Nepal on 16 March 2016. Other members of the Nepalese delegation include Mr. Kamalshali Ghimire, Secretary at the Office of the Prime Minister and Council of Ministers, H.E. Ambassador of Nepal in Geneva, officials from the Office of the Prime Minister and Council of Ministers, Ministry of Law, Justice and Parliamentary Affairs and Permanent Mission of Nepal in Geneva.  
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